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From the Directorôs Deské 

Thanks to all of you for your warm welcome to the CDC community. As I settle into my new role, I 

am eager to hear from you about your perspectives on the CDC. What do we do well? What could 

we be doing better?  

When I interviewed for this position, my task was to present my vision for the CDC. As someone 

from outside the organization, I cannot pretend to know where we are now and where we need to 

go. I have strong thoughts about elements that should be included in any high-quality early child-

hood program, but for the CDC in particular, your feedback is so important! Staff members, teach-

ers, and families all have valuable insight gained from your lived experiences at the centerðand I 

look forward to hearing more about those experiences so that we can use a collaborative approach 

in planning for the program. 

During our inservice days, our staff participated in an internal strategic planning session (more on 

p. 7), and we will be offering times for survey and focus group feedback for families as well. Alt-

hough weôll have formal times to meet, I encourage you to reach out to chat with me one-on-one as 

well. I am looking forward to learning as much as I can about the past and present of the CDC in 

order to work with the community to chart a path for the future.  

In the meantime, as we work to forge new ways of working together, please take a peek through 

this edition of the newsletter to find out some of the goings-on at the center. From diaper recycling 

and a new way of looking at curriculum, to a zoo trip and upcoming accreditation news, I hope that 

this issue of the newsletter leaves you as excited as we are about the upcoming months.  

Please feel free to get in touch.  

 

 

Dr. Alyson Williams, Director, VCU Child Development Center 

aewilliams@vcu.edu | 804.828.5892 

ммну CƭƻȅŘ !ǾŜƴǳŜΣ wƛŎƘƳƻƴŘΣ ±! нонуп μ όулпύ уну-тотт μ ŎŘŎΦǎƻŜΦǾŎǳΦŜŘǳ  



/ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ bŜǿǎ  
G1, Toddlers, Ms. Nakita Battle & Ms. Christeena Claiborne 

G1 is ready for some warm weather while we 

prepare for our Spring Time unit.  We will explore 

how the wind moves the trees and kites in the 

sky, and also look at seeds that sprout from the 

ground and 

transition into 

beautiful flow-

ers.  With spring 

come little crit-

ters.  Our class 

will explore in-

sects that crawl 

outside (and 

maybe inside 

too) and take buggy rides to look at different insects that crawl 

throughout the neigh-

borhood. Finally, we 

will explore zoo ani-

mals as we prepare 

for our annual trip to the Richmond Metro Zoo.  Parents 

are encouraged to volunteer throughout the months es-

pecially if any of our themes spark interest to do a spe-

cial activity with our class.  

We welcome all ideas to keep 

our G1 friendsô minds capti-

vated while learning! Happy 

Spring! 



/ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ bŜǿǎ  

Room G2, Toddlers, Ms. Karen Turner & Ms. Brittany Dix 

In the upcoming months at the CDC, G2 will discover new topics related, but not limited to, 
the Spring Season. The future lesson plans will cover ñFlowers & Rainò,ñThe Color Greenò and 
ñLadybugsò. In preparation for the upcoming fieldtrip to the Richmond Metro Zoo on April 30

th
, we 

will also explore ñZoo Animalsò. The goal of this lesson plan is for the children to be able to identify 
some of the animals they see at the Zoo. G2 will also learn about caterpillars when reading The 
Very Hungry Caterpillar by Eric Carle (a two week lesson plan will explore the Butterfly Life Cycle). 
The children will be able to witness the transformation from caterpillar to butterfly in their very own 
classroom! We are excited for the spring season to arrive, as we will have more time to spend out-
side on the playground. This warmer weather and sunshine will also allow for us to go on ñBuggy 
Ridesò with the children. We venture a few blocks around the neighborhood riding the buggies. The 
children enjoy the buggy ride adventures! As you know, summertime will bring back Water play on 
Fridays. We will inform parents of a date when the summer season begins to arrive. Letôs hope 
sooner than later! 

Room 102, Older Toddlers, Ms. Juil & Ms. Emily 

The past several months have been wonderful to us in Room 102!  We have enjoyed themes vary-

ing from ñWinter Weatherò to ñAll About Meò to ñMusicò to ñDr. Seuss!ò   We have welcomed several 

new students to our class and are very excited for the arrival of more new friends as the weather 

starts to warm up!  We are getting all geared up for Spring!  In the coming weeks, we are planning 

lots of fun activities and lessons! Several of our themes will be focused on the outdoors with lessons 

surrounding the arrival of Spring, wind and kites, the zoo, and eggs and chicks.  We are also plan-

ning a unit on healthy eating!  As always, we welcome parents, friends and relatives to join us 

whenever they can!  



/ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ bŜǿǎ  
ROOM 101, Younger Preschoolers, Ms. Lori Do & Ms. Benita Thompson 

Room 101 is looking forward to the wonderful season of spring.  We are so excited that the warm-

er weather is working its way back into our days ahead.  We will focus on the weather of spring 

and watch all of the changes that will happen in our environment with the trees growing buds, 

flowers blooming and the birds chirping.  We will enjoy studies on birds, mice, and the season of 

spring, Earth Day and Recycling, and The Week of the Young Child.  We will also have weeks of 

study with the request of the children following their interests.  We want the children to learn what 

they are curious about and provide the opportunity to expand on what they know.  We are very 

excited for the upcoming months ahead. 

Room 202, Pre-K, Ms. Marilyn Alston  

Spring has sprung and the Jewels will welcome it by participating in the annual spring relay rac-
es.  The Jewels will also enhance their kindergarten readiness skills when they explore the respon-
sibilities of our community helpers.  Some of the community helpers that the children will explore 
are teachers, doctors, police officers, postal workers, and fire fighters.  Our annual multicultural cel-
ebration will take place in the month of May.  Trips are also being planned for the children.  I hope 
to provide you with the necessary information as soon as possible.    

Room 201, Mr. Chris & Ms. Sally 
 

First of all, I would like to thank all of the 201 parents for their warm welcomes.  I feel like this tran-
sition has been very seamless and it is largely due to all the support that I have been receiving 
from the parents.  I have never written a spring newsletter before, so letôs get right down to busi-
ness.  In room 201, and eventually the center as a whole, we are attempting to implement emer-
gent curriculum into our weekly lessons.  Ms. Sally and I have already held an open discussion on 
the topic of spring.  From there, we asked the children what they already know about spring and 
what they want to learn.  After this special circle time, we came up with five topics to cover: plant 
life, weather, holidays, bugs, and physical fitness.  These topics came from the children with only a 
small influence from myself and Ms. Sally, we simply acted as guides during the discussion.  These 
topics will become themes for our weekly lessons to come.  Since these lesson are all about 
spring, what better way for the kids to learn then to experience these topics first hand!  We have a 
few small trips in the works that will compliment these themes; such as, a visit to the dance studio, 
a trip to the Cary St. Field, a spring walkabout, and many more.  Well I think I have rambled on 
long enough, please feel free to contact me at vanbuskirkcj@vcu.edu if you have any questions 
regarding the class.  This is Mr. Chris, signing off. 

mailto:vanbuskirkcj@vcu.edu


Kindergarten News 
b!9¸/ tƻǎƛǝƻƴ {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ 

ƻƴ YƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ wŜŀŘƛƴŜǎǎ 

ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

¢ƘŜ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ 

¸ƻǳƴƎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǝƻƴΩǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛπ

Ȋŀǝƻƴ ŀŘǾƻŎŀǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ-ōŀǎŜŘ ǇǊŀŎǝŎπ

Ŝǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ Ƙŀǎ ƛǎǎǳŜŘ ŀ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴ 

ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ ǊŜŀŘƛƴŜǎǎΦ 

 

hŦ ƪŜȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀǎǎŜǊǝƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ά 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ŜƴǘŜǊ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ 

ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƎŀƭ ŎƘǊƻƴƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭ ŀƎŜ 

ƻŦ ŜƴǘǊȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǊŜŀŘƛƴŜǎǎ ǘŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ ŜȄπ

ŎƭǳŘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ 

ƘƛƎƘ-ǎǘŀƪŜǎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴǎ ƛǎ ƛƴŘŜŦŜƴǎƛōƭŜΦέ  

 

wŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǝǊŜ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƘŜǊŜΥ  

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦƴŀŜȅŎΦƻǊƎκŬƭŜǎκƴŀŜȅŎκŬƭŜκ

ǇƻǎƛǝƻƴǎκwŜŀŘƛƴŜǎǎΦǇŘŦ  

Kindergarten Transition Roundtable 

Join Dr. Azria-Evans and parents of former CDC preschoolers to discuss the transition to Kinder-

garten. All rising kindergarten parents are encouraged to attend.  

(Time / Location TBD) 



Green Diaper Project   

Feel terrible about all the disposable diapers that end up in landfills? So 

do weé weôre excited about our upcoming partnership with Zynnova-

tion, a company that will be recycling our used diapers to turn them into 

green planting mats for trees and rooftop gardens.  

 

From Zynnovation: ñZynnovation LLC technology converts disposable 

diapers, negative solid waste, into green products which results in a positive environmental impact. 

In addition, the valuable polymeric materials used to produce disposable diapers are re-cycled and 

used in producing our green products. All the products have unique features such as super water 

upholding, drought resistant, light weight, low maintenance cost. Our technology is based on 100% 

recycling and is an environmentally benign process.ò  

 

Stay tuned for more info!  
 

 

PAC Updates 

________________________ 

New PAC Officers:  
Rosalyn Hargraves, President 

Brad Bradley & Jennie Bradley, Co-VPs 

Desiree Draper, Treasurer 

Melanie Goodman, Secretary 

 

 

 

The 

Story 

Lady  

Visits Us 

on April 9 

@ 9:30 

Itty Bitty Yoga visited 3/19.  

 



Professional Development News  

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ t!/ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 

aŀǊŎƘ мо ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŘŀȅΗ ²Ŝ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ƛǘΗ  

On March 13 & 14, the CDC Staff participated in several excellent professional development oppor-

tunities.  

On March 13, the entire CDC staff participated in an internal strategic planning workshop. Laura 

Rasar King, an organizational consultant / non-profit director, came to lead our session. We spent 

time discussing our centerôs current strengths and 

weaknesses, as well as external opportunities and 

threats to our organization. Because we rarely get time 

to have these conversations during the course of our 

typical work days, this was so very important for us. 

We will be extending opportunities for families to join 

in these strategic planning sessions soon.  

On March 14, all of the centerôs full-time 

teaching staff traveled to Roanoke, Virginia, 

to attend the Virginia Association for Early 

Childhood Education conference. This was a 

full day devoted to each teacherôs individual-

ized training needs, and an excellent oppor-

tunity for teachers to 

network with other ear-

ly childhood profes-

sionals from around the state.  

Ms. Marilyn Alston (Room 202) presented a workshop on engaging a diverse 

parental population, and Dr. Alyson Williams (Director) presented a workshop 

on exploring the natural 

world with infants and 

toddlers in an urban set-

ting.  

We were all tired after 

the busy couple of days, 

but also inspired and excited to work toward a 

common goal together.  


